






 

   
 

 

  
  

 

 

   

 

    

 

 
 

 

  
   

 

 
  

 

 

 

 

 
    

  

 

 
  

 

THE COUNCIL DISTRICT OFFICE 

4424-16TH AVENUE THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
BROOKLYN, NEW YORK 11204 

CITY HALL 718-853-2704 

NEW YORK, NEW YORK 10007 
CITY HALL 

212-788-7357 KALMAN YEGER 
NEW YORK CITY COUNCILMAN 

44TH DISTRICT 

October 24, 2022 

Chinazo Cunningham, M.D., Commissioner 
Office of Addiction Services and Supports 
1450 Western Avenue 
Albany, New York 12203 

Dear Commissioner Cunningham, 

I must write to urge that you deny the application of Jewish Board of Family & Children’s 
Services for a substance abuse treatment program proposed to be located at 1007 Quentin Road 
in Brooklyn.  In opposition, I join with my colleagues, Senator Simcha Felder and Assemblyman 
Steven Cymbrowitz, who have each written you separately on this topic. 

JBFCS desires to locate this program at this location only because they are already there doing 
something else.  In other words, it is not for the community’s need for a program that they chose 
this location.  Rather, it is for their own convenience and efficiency, or more aptly, their own 
greed. 

JBFCS proposes to locate their addiction program just feet away from one of our community’s 
senior centers, a block away from a yeshiva and two blocks away from P.S. 238.  They have no 
concern whatsoever about importing drug abusers to this incredibly sensitive location, because 
they truly don’t care about the community.  Why would your agency afford a license to an 
enterprise which has displayed such callous disregard for its neighbors? 

Undoubtedly, our society includes those amongst us who have fallen victim to the disease of 
addiction and are in dire need of help.  Just as undoubtedly, there is a time and place for 
everything.  The proposed location of this program is the wrong place.  It is impossible to say 
otherwise with a straight face. 

For nearly two years, JBFCS has been aware of the vehement and righteous community 
opposition to this program at this location.  Notwithstanding, and in the dark of night, they 
continued chasing a federal grant for the last year.  Now that they have obtained this grant, they 
stand before you demanding a license.  You have no obligation to grant this license to them for 
this location, particularly as they come before you with unclean hands. 
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To the best of my knowledge, JBFCS has made no effort to secure an alternate suitable location 
for this program.  Instead, they propose to import drug addicts to meander about our 
neighborhood, so that JBFCS can cash those mighty checks. 

I urge you to deny this application.  Your agency’s licenses ought to be reserved for the worthy 
and altruistic organizations who truly care about bettering all of society.  JBFCS has 
demonstrated that it is not such. 

All the best. 

Sincerely, 

KALMAN YEGER 
New York City Councilman 

cc:  Senator Simcha Felder
      Assemblyman Steven Cymbrowitz
      Chairwoman Theresa Scavo, Community Board 15 




